PRUYFAC
March 20, 2016 Minutes
Next meeting date:  Wednesday, April 27, 2016


Attended: Eric Boyd, Mike Katic, Randy Taylor, Lisa Masciantonio, Michelle Gierl, Michelle Lagnese, Cindy Cerminara

Treasurer Report:  Randy Taylor
· Budget approved and no changes were made from last meeting
· New football uniforms still on the table, doing research on different companies, trying to get sponsorship to help pay for the uniforms
· Still working on 501c(3), have to keep track of 50/50 no more arm’s length allowed, kids/students are not allowed to sell 50/50 raffles
· Pay pal set up all good to go with registration
· Eric will call and have the water turned back on for LAX concessions

Registration Report:  Bridgette Rogers
· Asked if maybe we should set up an early discount, and late fee – No board members wanted to do this
· Signs advertising registration have been set up around the area
· Would like to send an email blast for wrestlers, lacrosse

Vice President – Mike Katic
· One of the line painters is broke and was told it is not repairable.  Will need to purchase a new line painter,
· This will become a volunteer spot – field is lined 1x a week
· Eric can pay someone to line the field for the first game $300 to $250
· Mike will check on Dunk tank for Community Day
· Hoping to coordinate All-In Mini Camp through Coach K – Pizza again, t-shirts, order more pizza because they ran out of pizza last year

Team Picture Day - Cindy  
· Possibly combine picture day with welcome back party at the Gazebo near the barn tried to get a date set but did not work out at this meeting for the board to select a date /also not sure when we will have our uniforms by

Website
· Jill Gruber to post registration information and link
· Site up and ready for registration

Facebook Page 
· Would like to put announcements on the Facebook page as well and encourage people to get on the PR Youth Football Facebook page for info as well

Concessions
· New oven
· Mike to go through Barn for any usable items for the concession season

Ideas for welcome back party before season starts
· Welcome party – Pig Roast, or possibly a Bonfire night ($350 to rent the barn) to welcome everyone to the new season.  If we continue with the Pig Roast, Lisa wants 3 main volunteers that get 1 credit towards volunteer hours, it was way too much work for parents last year
· Voted on Ladies night and secured PCC for the event
· Spirit Wear sale – Bridgette suggested spirit wear be sold during the home games 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Kennywood Day –Aug. 19th  – get a pavilion for the teams and have a kick off season party

Fundraising – Lisa
· Announcements made, sponsorship with registration, letters being sent out (already recvd many)
· Kona ice/Pizza – Lisa to let them know the dates they will need them at practice
· Lisa to give Michelle Lagnese the Kona ice contract
· PCC for the Ladies night looking at the 10th or 17th of August
· Idea to possibly have a welcome back party on the same day as PR Kennywood Day – Aug. 19th get a pavilion for everyone to meet back at

Cheer:  Michelle Gierl
· Josh Shoop needs to check with all schools before allowing the cheer teams to have the mats that they recvd from Alexanders
· Plan to use Richland and Eden Hall for practice not sure which one the mats should be stored at Michelle will contact Josh again
· Tryouts – Alyssa Cerminara got some older girls to judge (3 judges)
· Alyssa was hired to do the choreography again this year, and Gino will put the music together
· Tryouts 2nd week in May at Wexford
· Choreography week will be the last week in July

President Report – Eric
· August 1st – first day of practice
· August 20th – first game
· November 5th – Super Bowl
· Uniforms: With the possible purchase of new uniforms, the board discussed allowing players to purchase their last year jersey during Equipment handout
· UYFL Board next Meeting March 31st
· Board was reorganized and new board put in place
· Will discuss schedule for new season
· Line Fields -- need at least 4 volunteers, the team has 2 paint sprayers would like to add this job to volunteer spot or find permanent people to do this job.  Mike Katic has been lining the fields
· Need to keep up with bathrooms during practice/game, problem last year, especially with girls bathroom being clogged
· Finally, need to plan for Eric’s last season as PRUYFAC President!

Next meeting date:  Wednesday, April 27 at 6pm

